

March 23, 2009

Brad Murphy Plan Commission City of Madison 215 MLKJ Blvd., Suite LL100 Madison, WI 53704

Dear Mr. Murphy.:

I am writing in reference to a request by Tom Beach of the Stadium Sports Bar and Eatery to displace their on-site parking lot with a volleyball court this summer. The loss of on-site parking for the Stadium Bar will result in their patrons utilizing the proximate University parking lots. Mr. Beach has contacted Associate Vice Chancellor Alan Fish and discussed this arrangement.

The University has agreed to allow the use of the parking lot due to the fact that permits are not currently required to park in this lot after 4:30 pm. The University has made no commitment to maintain the current operational parameters of the parking lot and reserves the right manage the lot in a manner best suited to meet our needs. The University does have an expectation that the parking lot will be used in a reasonable manner and that all trash generated in the parking lot by the Stadium Bar patrons is removed prior to the next business day. If the parking lot is not used in an appropriate manner or patron actions violate University Policy, the University reserves the right to withdraw this consent of use.

The University will work directly with Mr. Beach to set the parameters or use and to resolve any problems that should arise. If you have any questions about this arrangement, please contact me at 265-3200.

Sincerely.

Patrick J. Kass, CAPP

Director

Ce: Alder

Alder Robbie Webber

Alan Fish Chief Riseling

Transportation Services